
 
 
 

 
2023 Softball Green Strip Playground Equipment – City of Kenai 

 
 

ADDENDA NO. 2 
 

This addenda consists of 2 pages 
 
TO:                 All Packet Holders 
 
FROM:         City of Kenai Public Works Department 
 
DATE:          February 15, 2023 
 
SUBJECT:     Proposal Quote Request (PQR) – 2023 Softball Green Strip Playground Equipment  
 
DUE DATE:     February 21, 2023 by 12:00pm 
 

 
Proposers must acknowledge receipt of this Addenda within their proposals.  Failure to do 
so may result in the disqualification or rejection of the proposal. 
 
Note:  Information in this addendum takes precedence over original information.  All other 
provisions of the document remain unchanged. 
 
01-01 Question: Site security Temporary fencing and posting of installation area. Will the city have 

fencing around the area, or is this the responsibility of the contractor to be included in the bid? 
 

Response:  The City is not requiring installation of security or construction type 
temporary fencing.  The Parks Department will post signage that the area is closed 
while under construction.  Any pier holes shall be protected by Contractor until 
concrete is poured.  Contractor may install temporary fencing at their discretion if 
they would prefer to. 

  
01-02 Question:  What is the common frost upheaval depth for Kenai in the area of proposed 

installation. Will there be a requirement for increased footing depths due to upheaval?   
Standard footing depths for General Use Play equipment range from 18" to 36" depending upon 
event and surfacing used. 
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Response:  The City of Kenai has a building code frost depth of 42”.  Any 
permanent foundation elements of the playground equipment shall have piers 
that meet this minimum depth to prevent upheaving, at the cost of the contractor. 

 
End of Addenda 2 
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